
and thicken the nectar into honey. 
The honey is then stored in the 
honeycomb cells.

Butler starts harvesting and 
extracting honey in mid-May or 
June.

The season typically ends in 
July or August, depending on how 
high temperatures rise.

Nature’s busy little workers can 
produce 30 to 60 pounds of  
honey per hive.

“Last year, we made roughly 
40,000 pounds of  honey, and we’ll 
usually range somewhere between 
15,000 and 40,000 pounds,” Butler 
said. “A big part of  honey 
production is not just rainfall but 
timeliness of  the rains.”

When the honey is harvested 
and taken back to the shop to 
begin the extraction process, 
Butler will strip the honeycomb 
frames and remove the wax cap.

The uncapped frames allow the 
honey to move freely when they 
are placed inside a centrifugal 
extractor. The machine will rotate 
the frames, throwing the honey 
from the frames and into a 
reservoir at the middle of  the 
extractor.

The honey goes through a 
strainer, removing any remaining 
wax and other particles from the 
gold liquid. Then, the honey is 
pumped into 55-gallon barrel 
drums where the honey is stored 
before being bottled, labeled and 
sold.

Seeing families enjoying the sweet 
taste of  summer with honey is the 
reason Walker Honey Farm takes 
pride in beekeeping.

“There’s something very 
cathartic and relaxing about 
interacting and being a part of  a 
natural cycle and aiding the bees 
in their process of  producing 
honey,” Butler said. “Being stung 
isn’t fun, and it gets hot in the 
summer when we’re harvesting, 
but being out in nature is very 
calming.”

The work may be difficult, but 
they have a passion for beekeeping 
and sharing that with others.

“People love honey. It holds a 
special place for a lot of  different 
people, but to be able to relate 
and see customers face to face 
that are buying your products is 
wonderful,” Butler said. “It’s 
great being able to directly 
interact with your customers and 
educate them on the ins and outs 
of  beekeeping.”

On this day in 1828, John 
McMullen and James McGloin 
received a contract from the 
Mexican government authorizing 
the two to introduce 200 families 
to an assigned territory along the 
left bank of  the Nueces River. The 
Irish-born empresarios went to 
New York in the summer of  1829 
to recruit colonists, principally new 
Irish immigrants. They 
accompanied the first group of  
Irish colonists from New York to 
Texas on the Albion and the New 
Packet in October 1829. In 
October 1831 the colonists laid 
out a town on the east bank of  the 
Nueces, which they called San 
Patricio de Hibernia (St. Patrick of  
Ireland). The original contract was 
considered suspended by the Law 
of  April 6, 1830, but in 1834 the 
empresarios secured a four-year 
extension, and by the outbreak of  
the Texas Revolution a total of  
eighty-four titles had been issued.
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